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9th October 2006

Stig Enevoldsen

EFRAG, Chairman

Avenue des Arts 13-14
1210 Brussels
Belgium
Commentletter@efrag.org 

Dear Mr Enevoldsen

RE: Exposure Draft of Proposed Amendments to IAS 23 ‘Borrowing Costs’
The British Bankers' Association welcomes the opportunity to comment on EFRAG’s letter regarding the proposed changes to IAS 23 ‘Borrowing Costs’. The British Bankers’ Association is the principal representative body for banks operating in the United Kingdom. Our members comprise some 260 domestic and international institutions. 
Whilst we support the IFRS/US GAAP convergence project, we consider that each proposal should be reviewed on its merits. In this instance we share EFRAG’s concern that the convergence proposed is not full convergence, merely a partial fix. In light of this, we question whether the benefits from this proposal are sufficient to justify the proposed amendment. 

We have two key points of concern. Firstly, it is evident that there would still be differences for entities that are already capitalising because the amounts that will be capitalised will continue to be different. Secondly, we are concerned that there does not appear to have been an in-principle review of the relative merits of each approach. We also share EFRAG’s scepticism that the proposed approach to the capitalisation of actual borrowing costs that are directly attributable to the acquisition, construction or production of a qualifying asset is preferable to immediate expensing. As a matter of principle, we believe that any measure of this nature should be subjected to a more thorough analysis of the pros and cons of different possible approaches and the IASB’s specific recommendations justified in light of that analysis. 
We therefore do not support the proposals as we are unable to convince ourselves of the benefit. In conclusion, we believe EFRAG should not alter its comment letter by inserting the suggested paragraphs. 
Yours sincerely,

Adam Cull
British Bankers’ Association
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